
In 2022, I applied to the New South Wales wildlife 
Council for an enclosure grant to rehabilitate wildlife. 
I was successful with my Grant and receive $2885 for 
multi species demountable enclosure for the rehabil-
itation of different wildlife that came into my care. 

 
The enclosure has been a huge success in the reha-
bilitation of multiple bird species such as galahs rain-
bow lorikeets, kookaburras and tawny frogmouths. 
The enclosure gives the birds the freedom for flight 
during recovery with all being released back into the 
wild. I’m extremely grateful to the NWC for this 
grant. It has increased the capacity for bird rehabili-
tation in our area. This also means the enclosure 
gives other FAWNA wildlife carers in this area access 
to a large flight enclosure.  

 

 

With kind regards, Kelly Fernance 


